MAGMA FLOOD CONTROL DISTRICT

MINUTES OF THE 

Wednesday, August 5, 2009, Meeting

The Meeting was called to order at 5:34 p.m. on Wednesday, August 5, 2009, at the 3850

East Baseline Road, Suite #140, Mesa, Arizona.  Present telephonically at the meeting were

President Vinson Dobson and Board Member Larry Williams.  Also in attendance telephonically

were Kent Pace, District Manager and Stephen R. Cooper, District Attorney.  

The first item of business was welcome and introductions.  Due to the fact there were

only officers and Board staff at the meeting this was dispensed without comment.  

The next item of business was approval of the Minutes of June 25, 2009.  A motion was

made by Vinson Dobson and seconded by Larry Williams to accept the Minutes.  Thereafter, 
they were approved. 

The next item of business was consideration for approval for agreement of services

between Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) and Magma Flood Control District

(MFCD) for planning, design and construction quality assurance related to the repair of the

Magma Flood Retarding Structure in an amount of $850,000.00 dollars and authorizing Kent 

Pace the District General Manager to complete all necessary actions relating to the agreement.   

General Manager Pace noted this is a very competitive process and nationally there may be 

sixteen (16) flood control repair projects ahead of us.   Pace noted he was hopeful that funding 

could occur as early as fiscal year 2010 if some of the projects receive economic stimulus 

funding which could advance our project.  Pace noted the funding will be a 65% / 35% split with 

NRCS providing the majority of the funding of the repairs.  Pace also noted the District could 

have sufficient cash at the end of the next fiscal year to pay the Districts share of the repairs. 

A motion was made by Vinson Dobson and seconded by Larry Williams to approve the

agreement with NRCS and MFCD and to direct the General Manager Kent Pace to complete all 

actions necessary to carry out the agreement.  The motion and resolution were thereafter 

approved.  

The next item of business were Board Members Reports.  There were no Board 
Members reports.

The next item of business was public comments.  There were no public comments.

The next item of business was official correspondence.  There was no action in this 
matter.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 5:52 p.m.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED this ____ day of August, 2009.

By:_________________________________

  STEPHEN R. COOPER 
          District Attorney 

